Londesborough with Easthorpe Parish Council
www.londesboroughpc.co.uk
Tel: 01759 301386    Email: clerk@jigreen.plus.com
Clerk: Joanna Green, 29 Barmby Road, Pocklington, York, YO42 2DL

Minutes of the Annual Parish meeting of Londesborough with Easthorpe held on Monday 9th May 2016 in the Reading Rooms, Low Street, at 7.15pm.
Present: Cllr I. Bessey,  Cllr G Brotherton, Cllr J.Fisher, Cllr O Southgate,Cllr G Stephenson, Cllr K Watson , Cllr H Wood,
J Green (clerk)
No members of the public were present.

Apologies were received from Cllr Hutchinson and Cllr Wells.

Cllr Fisher took the chair and welcomed everyone to the meeting.

Cllr Fisher gave a report on the work of the Parish Council over the past year. 
The defibrillator had been installed early in the year and thanks to Mr Anthony Ashwin, Mr Barry  Denness and  the clerk were recorded for their help with this project.
The towable salt spreader had been in use during the winter and  thanks were recorded to Cllr Watson and residents Paul Smith and Derek Lloyd for maintaining the machine and operating it. The clerk was asked to write to  Paul and Derek to thank them.
A recent issue had been the noisy bird-scarer. Cllr Stephenson was thanked for his intervention.
There continue to be complaints about the lorries from the quarry including one about a collision where the lorry driver failed to stop. A meeting with other concerned parish councils, ERYC and the quarry operators was being arranged to discuss the problems.
Speeding in the village continues to be a problem and the clerk is working with  the ward councillors to try and find a solution.
Terry Wood was thanked for his work setting up the Neighbourhood Watch Group.
Cllr Fisher thanked all the councillors and the clerk for their work during the year.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 7.30 pm.
